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Agenda 
 

 

Chairman's Announcements 
 
1 Apologies 

2 Minutes of the meeting held on 7 November 2012 and matters arising    Page 1 

3 What do we want to achieve as Hillingdon SACRE? Towards a strategic 
development plan for the use of funds/ resources. 

4 Guidelines for Food and Faith update 

5 Date for Ramadan and information for schools 

6 Update on the' Walk Through The Bible' course for teachers 

7 Best added value at KS4 - Decision on continuing 

8 Questionnaire on CPD for RE and Collective Worship to be sent to schools 

9 Religious Education Quality Mark 

10 Ofsted recent guidance on promoting Spiritual Moral Social and Cultural 
development of pupils 

11 2013/2014 meeting dates:  

 Tuesday 18 June 2013 
Wednesday 6 November 2013 
Tuesday 11 March 2014 
 

12 Information items:  

 Culham St. Gabriel’s RE Leadership Weekend -28-29 September 2013.   Page 7  
• Brunel University - A Question of Religion: Young People and Identity in 

Contemporary Multi-Faith Britain.  Page 9 
 

13 Any Other Business 



Minutes 
 
HILLINGDON STANDING ADVISORY COUNCIL  
ON RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 
7 November 2012 
 
Meeting held at Committee Room 4 - Civic Centre, 
High Street, Uxbridge UB8 1UW 
 

 

 
 Committee Members Present:  

Duncan Struthers (Chairman) 
Mike Gettleson (Vice-Chairman) 
Councillor Carol Melvin 
Councillor David Routledge 
Councillor Avtar Sandhu 
 Carolyn Appleby 
 Carol Jones 
Angela Lount 
Daniel Norris 
Lil Osborn 
Elenor Paul 
Kamal Persaud 
Hilary Stone 
 Richard Thomas 
 
LBH Officers Present:  
 Nadia Williams, Democratic Services 
  

9. REMARKS FROM THE MAYOR  (Agenda Item ) 
 

A 

 Before the start of the meeting, the Worshipful Councillor Michael 
Markham, the Mayor of Hillingdon attended the meeting to give sincere 
thanks to Duncan Struthers for his energy and drive in supporting 
HSACRE and for chairing the meetings for 15 years. The Mayor 
announced that in recognition for having pursued this role as a 
volunteer for this length of time, Duncan would be invited to a volunteer 
recognition award ceremony in the near future to be presented with a 
pin by way of a ‘thank you’ for his services. 
 

 

10. APOLOGIES AND WELCOME  (Agenda Item 1) 
 

 

 Apologies 
 
Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor Mike Bull,  
Amir Ahmed, Jasvir Singh Rayat, Naseem Bint Amir, Jean Nunney and 
Dharmini Shah. 
 
Welcome 
 
The Chairman welcomed Richard Thomas to his first meeting as a 
representative of the British Humanist Association on HSACRE. 
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11. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 20 JUNE 2012  (Agenda Item 

2) 
 

Action by 

 The minutes of meeting held on 20 June 2012 were agreed as a 
correct record. 
 

 

12. MATTERS ARISING  (Agenda Item 3) 
 

Action by 

 Item 8 – Any Other Business 
 
Carolyn Appleby advised that there was no feedback to be given on the 
conference on ‘A Question of Religion: Young People and identity in 
contemporary Multi-Faith Britain’ conference that she was due to have 
attended on 29 June 2012, as it had been cancelled.  She hoped to 
attend the conference that had been organised by the Centre for Child 
and Youth Research, At Brunel University when it was re-scheduled.  
 

Carolyn 
Appleby 

13. TALK FROM THE INTERIM CHIEF EDUCATION OFFICER, JULIEN 
KRAMER  (Agenda Item 4) 
 

Action by 

 The Interim Chief Education Officer was not able to attend this meeting 
and this item will therefore be included on the agenda for the meeting 
on 20 March 2012.  
 

 

14. SACRE LEAFLET  (Agenda Item 5) 
 

Action by 

 The Chairman handed out copies of the revised Religious Education in 
Hillingdon Schools leaflet developed some years ago by HSACRE.  He 
advised that the leaflet had been given specifically to parents in the 
past and suggested that schools may find the revised version useful in 
some way.  
 
It was noted that the revised version was still in draft and comments 
relating to the contents of the leaflet would be welcomed from SACRE 
members.  Comments should be emailed to the SACRE Clerk at 
nwilliams@hillingdon.gov.uk Friday 9 November 2012.  
 
The leaflet would also be circulated electronically to all SACRE 
members to bring the leaflet to the attention of absent members.  
 

All 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Nadia 
Williams 

15. DRAFT 2011 ANNUAL REPORT  (Agenda Item 6) 
 

Action by 

 Eric Blaire introduced the draft HSACRE Annual 2011 Report which 
had been circulated with the agenda and welcomed comments from 
those in attendance.  While going through the report, the following were 
noted: 
 

• That this was the second time that Rosedale College had 
received the award for being the ‘most improved’ school for its 
RE GCSE results for 2011. It was noted that there were only 
three non-academy secondary schools now remaining and 
these were Abbots field, Harlington and Ruislip High schools. 

 
• That due to the reduction of staff at the Monitoring and 

Eric Blaire 
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Reviewing Centre, there may be an issue with regard to the 
quality of the statistical analysis in the future. The centre may 
not be able to provide borough wide statistics in the future 

 
The meeting was informed that once comments had been received, the 
report would be updated and sent to Councillor David Simmonds, the 
Cabinet Member for Education and Children’s Services, who would 
then receive the report. 
 

16. FUTURE ORGANISATION OF HILLINGDON SACRE  (Agenda Item 
7) 
 

Action by 

 The meeting welcomes expressions of interest from two Head teachers 
in being nominated as Chairman and Vice-Chairman of HSACRE for 
2013/2014. It was suggested that having Headteachers in these roles 
would develop an even closer relationship with officers in the Borough 
and raise the profile the work performed by HSACRE.  
 
Daniels Norris, Headteacher of Holy Trinity School stated that if he was 
appointed as a Chairman, he would be keen to build the transition of 
pupils from primary to secondary schools. 
 
Carol Jones, Headteacher of Yeading Junior School added that, as 
Vice-Chairman, she would continue to develop the link between 
secondary and primary schools, which was really good at present.  
 
With regard to the imminent departure of Eric Blaire, the current 
advisor to HSACRE, the meeting was informed that the Council was 
aware of the need for a replacement advisor to ensure the continued 
support and advice to HSACRE.  
 
The outgoing Chairman thanked Mike Gettleson, the Vice-Chairman for 
all the advice and support he had rendered to him, as well as to 
HSACRE throughout the years. 
 
The outgoing vice-Chairman responded by returning the thanks and 
stating that it had been a delight and honour in working with Duncan 
Struthers, who had been an amazing driving force in steering HSACRE 
for the past 15 years.  
 
On behalf of HSACRE, the Chairman thanked Eric Blaire for all the 
support and advice he had given over the years and wished him all the 
very best for the future.  
 
Duncan Struthers expressed his sincere thanks for having been given 
the privilege of chairing HSACRE for 15 years and stated that he would 
continue to support HSACRE in his pending new role as Advisor. He 
circulated a paper outlining the future organisation of HSACRE in 
which he set out some of the work that had been achieved during his 
chairmanship and expressed his thanks and gratitude to various 
people.  
 
This document would be circulated to all members of HSACRE for 
information.   
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17. APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN  (Agenda Item 8) 

 
Action by 

 Nominations were sought for the appointment of Chairman.  It was 
moved and seconded that Daniel Norris be appointed, there being 
no further nominations Daniel Norris was duly appointed as 
Chairman.  
 

 

18. APPOINTMENT OF VICE - CHAIRMAN  (Agenda Item 9) 
 

Action by 

 Nominations were sought for the appointment of Vice-Chairman.  It 
was moved and seconded that Carol Jones be appointed, there 
being no further nominations Carol Jones was duly appointed as 
Vice-Chairman.  

 

 

19. YOUTH ON RELIGION (YOR) - UPDATE  (Agenda Item 10) 
 

Action by 

 In his update to the meeting, Duncan Struthers advised that part of the 
Youth On Religion programme involved staff from Brunel University 
going into two secondary schools (Bishopshalt and Stockley Park) and 
interviewing pupils to talk about their faiths and what it meant to them. 
 
 Up to fifteen pupils had been interviewed, and from this, it was noted 
that a short video tape would be produced and edited by Alison 
Forthergill, Duncan and Eric Blaire. Once completed, the tapes would 
be released to schools that may be interested in making use of them. It 
suggested that this tape would be particularly useful to KS1 pupils as it 
was important for them to see human living faith and one of doing this, 
was by getting sixth form students to show younger students their own 
faith. 
 

Alison 
Forthergill 
Duncan 
Struthers 
Eric Blaire 

20. SCHOOL EVENTS:  (Agenda Item 11) 
 

Action by 

 The following school events were announced: 
 

• Duncan Struthers advised that there were inter-faith events 
taking place at two schools, which HSACR members where 
welcome to attend. Expressions of interest should be made 
by contacting Duncan directly at dhstruther@aol.com for 
further details, as attendance was strictly by confirmation 
only. 

 
•  All members were invited to join the Hillingdon Inter Faith 

Network (HIFN) & HSACRE Multi Faith Team, which visited 
schools to talk about their individual faiths.  It was noted that 
before visiting schools, the team would meet for about half 
an hour once a week to have a brief discussion about the 
importance of their individual faiths. 

 
• It was announced that discussions were currently taking 

place to try and get organisers of the “Walk Through The 
Bible” to visit Hillingdon schools. The event was described as 
one that was aimed at presenting the Bible in an exciting and 
interactive way to teachers. It was noted that the organisers 
would go into visit schools (free of charge).  The meeting 

All 
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was informed that negotiations were currently on the way 
and once finalised, further details would be given HSACRE 
members.  

 
21. FREEDOM OF INFORMATION  (Agenda Item 12) 

 
Action by 

 Eric Blaire reported that at least two to three freedom of information 
requests were now being received from the Mail on Sunday. The most 
recent request was in relation to details about withdrawal from RE 
provisions or active worship.  
 
It was noted that through these requests, attention had been drawn to 
issue of food and faith in schools and the need to review the Food and 
Faith Guidelines, which had been produced jointly with Healthy 
Hillingdon. 
 
The meeting was advised that the question had now been raised, as to 
whether food provided in schools should reflect the proportion of pupils 
that were from the school community.  
 
In order to explore this issue further, it was suggested that there should 
be a meeting to look at the providers of food in Hillingdon schools and 
to discuss ways of making them aware of this issue, in collusion with 
HSACRE. 
 
During discussion, it was noted that the focus should be on the clarity 
of information to ensure that children where clearly aware of what they 
were eating. It was highlighted that this issue would also need to be 
discussed with parents.  
 
It was agreed that this issue should be included as an agenda item for 
discussion at the next meeting. HSACRE would develop some 
recommendations, which would be submitted to school governors for 
consultation and generate discussion on the matter.  Further 
consultation would also be undertaken with SACREs from 
neighbouring boroughs, as it was considered that their input would be 
useful in establishing good practice. 
 
Resolved: 
 
That the issue of Food and Faith Guidelines be included on the 
agenda for the next HSACRE meet being held on 20 March 2013 
 

Daniel Norris 
Carol Jones 
Duncan 
Struthers 
 
 
 

22. NEXT DATE OF MEETING - WEDNESDAY 20 MARCH 2013  
(Agenda Item 13) 
 

Action by 

 The next meeting was noted as Wednesday 20 March 2013. 
 

 

23. INFORMATION ITEMS  (Agenda Item 14) 
 

Action by 

 The information items circulated with the agenda relating to the 
Inter Faith Week from the 18 – 22 November 2012 and the 
Religious Education Quality Mark – A day conference on the RE 
Quality Mark for Teachers and Advisers in Local Authorities and 
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Dioceses were noted. 

 
 The meeting, which commenced at 7.30 pm, closed at 8.40 pm. 

 
 These are the minutes of the above meeting.  For more information on any of the 

resolutions please contact Nadia Williams on 01895 277655.  Circulation of these 
minutes is to Councillors, Officers, the Press and Members of the Public. 
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Leaders for Changing RE:

Professional development and discussion on practical approaches 
and big issues in religious education today.

There are as many opportunities to reshape the subject as there are challenges. 
This weekend will create the space for colleagues to engage and emerge 

outstanding residential conference facilities

No charge for participants

Previous attendees are welcome to applyTo apply visit www.cstg.org.uk/events

Culham St Gabriel’s
Agenda Item 12
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excellent indoor and outdoor leisure facilities. On Saturday night you will be able to enjoy the hotel’s 

needs as well as religious observances, and is fully equipped for disabled delegates.

There is no cost for delegates – Culham St Gabriel’s meets all conference and accommodation fees. 

train station will be arranged free of charge) and pay for any 

incidental expenses, such as drinks at the bar.

Leaders for Changing RE:

As a result of attending this weekend you will have:

a strong shared understanding of the policy and direction in the wider education world and how 

the ability to turn vision into reality in your present and future professional contexts

To apply visit www.cstg.org.uk/events
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Centre for Child and Youth Research, Brunel University

A QUESTION OF RELIGION:
YOUNG PEOPLE AND IDENTITY IN CONTEMPORARY MULTI FAITH BRITAIN

Friday, 12th April 2013
10.30am – 4.00pm

Mead Room, Hamilton Centre, Brunel University

Chair: Professor Judith Harwin, Centre for Child and Youth Research, Brunel University

10.30 – 10.50 Refreshments

10.50 – 11.00 Welcome to the seminar!

11.00 – 11.45 The Youth On Religion project: Young people and the negotiation of identity in
three diverse urban locations

Professor Nicola Madge, Centre for Child and Youth Research, Brunel University

The Youth On Religion project surveyed over ten thousand young people, and talked
to over 160, in secondary schools and colleges in the London Boroughs of Hillingdon
and Newham, and Bradford in Yorkshire. Participants came from a range of faith and
non faith positions, and provided a wealth of information on the meaning of religion
in their young lives. It was very apparent that families guided their initial religious
direction but that peers, school, the community and their own personal experiences
and agency became increasingly important as they grew older. This presentation
examines the meaning of religious identity for young people and documents some of
the landmarks they pass in their religious journey.

11.45 – 12.30 Young Sikhs

Jasjit Singh, University of Leeds

This presentation will outline findings from doctoral research on religious
transmission among young British Sikhs (18 30). Focusing on a number of arenas of
transmission including families, Sikh camps and the internet, this presentation will
outline the ways in which these various arenas allow young British Sikhs to engage
with their faith. It will also demonstrate how many religious identity practices result
from religious socialisation in the family.

12.30 – 13.30 LUNCH
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13.30 – 14.15 Faith in education? The changing role of religion in English schools

Dr Peter Hemming, Cardiff University

The educational landscape in England is rapidly changing with the introduction
and/or expansion of a range of initiatives such as free schools and academies, as
well as wholesale curriculum reform. The role of religion in these developments is
the focus of this presentation. The contested curriculum, the faith schools debate,
and the issue of citizenship and identity are key areas of concern, contextualised
within current educational policy agendas. In particular, the presentation highlights
the potential for child and youth voices to contribute to our understanding of these
issues, and considers the impact these developments might have on young religious
identities.

14.15 – 15.00 YORvoice: Youth On Religion

Young people from the Hillingdon Youth Council and the UK Youth Parliament, and
those who have participated in the Youth On Religion project, present some of their
views on religion and its impact on young lives.

15.00 – 15.15 TEA AND BISCUITS

15.15 – 16.00 Growing up with disability in Pakistani Muslim families

Dr Debbie Kramer Roy, Brunel University

This paper presents findings from a study of Pakistani Muslim families bringing up
disabled children. Religion was a strong part of their daily lives, and parents talked
about how personal faith influenced the way they experienced becoming the
parents of disabled children and living with them in their communities. While
mothers tended to talk about the shift from feelings of distress and shame to
considering their child a blessing from God, fathers reported how they turned to
religious leaders and scriptures to learn more about disability and its meaning.
Siblings reported generally positive views but also indicated some frustration at the
restrictions that a disabled brother or sister imposed.

16.00 END OF SEMINAR
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Please complete and return this form to:
Nicola.madge@brunel.ac.uk or fax to 01895 269853

Centre for Child and Youth Research, Brunel University

A QUESTION OF RELIGION:
YOUNG PEOPLE AND IDENTITY IN CONTEMPORARY MULTI FAITH BRITAIN

Friday, 12 April 2013
10.30am – 4.00pm

The Mead Room, Hamilton Centre, Brunel University

I WOULD LIKE TO ATTEND THIS SEMINAR

NAME ........................................................................................................................................

EMAIL ADDRESS………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

POSTAL ADDRESS………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

CONTACT TELEPHONE NO............................................................................................………..…

JOB TITLE/OCCUPATION ............................................................................................................

PLEASE INDICATE BELOW IF YOU HAVE ANY SPECIAL DIETARY REQUIREMENTS

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

NB There is no charge for this seminar and lunch is provided

If you have any enquiries, please contact:

Professor Nicola Madge, Centre for Child and Youth Research, Mary Seacole Building,
Brunel University, Uxbridge UB8 3PH

Email: nicola.madge@brunel.ac.uk
Telephone: 01895 268732
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